District 6 Coalition of NA's

P.O. Box 8192 Albuquerque, NM 87198

MEETING MINUTES: January 25, 2022

١.	Call	to	Order	at	6:05	pm

II. Establish Quorum: 11 NA's in attendance (highlighted below)
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS

<u> </u>	1611B61(1166B71666C), 1116118	
	CHL Clayton Heights	SAH Siesta Hills
	CPS Campus	SEH Southeast Heights
	EHS Elder Homestead	SLA South Los Altos
	FWS Fair West	SSP South San Pedro
	HBS Highland Business	TVA Trumbull Village
	LMS La Mesa	UHT University Height
	MES Mesa del Sol	VHL Victory Hills
	NOB Nob Hill	YLV Yale Village
	PKH Parkland Hills	

- III. Approval of January 25 Agenda: approved
- IV. Approval of November Minutes: approved with 1 abstention
- V. Call to the Public: Stephen Martos-Ortiz of South Los Altos (SLANA) reviewed the issue of alcohol sales being allowed in Los Altos Park (currently undergoing renovation). Discussed possibility of asking Council to require Special Use Permit at events. Debbie Conger of SLANA asked for D6 letter of support—yes, but it was not stated who would write the letter.
- VI. Invited Speakers (President Belletto noted that several invited guests had excused absences as they were attending another meeting)

Barbara Petersen, APS: spoke of the difficulties schools are facing with Covid; last week 10,000 students infected. Testing clinic at Highland doing a good job—but this is uncharted territory. Those most vocal about keeping schools open are also most vocal re: vaccinations. School's activity funds unequal; need for more equity. Solutions: 1) fund schools sufficiently, 2) pool activity funds and share. Also, schools are the only open/green space in many communities but have had to close grounds due to staffing issues.

Commander Languit, APD, Southeast Area Command: over the last three weeks, new round of 'bids', many current officers came back. Moved to 12 hour shifts; better scheduling (15 officers instead of \approx 8). Better use of resources; using civilians to take reports; also kiosks for self-reporting. Trending down on property crimes, but auto theft up. More discussion about restorative justice program, bike patrols, phased remodeling of Phil Chacon Substation. Jose Brionez mentioned Neighborhood Watch Program and ADAPT working with businesses.

Rebecca Bolen, City Planning Department: Community Planning Assessments (CPA's) are taking longer than expected; new ordinance to update CPA process.

VII. Reports

President Belletto gave an update on the problem property at 901 Princeton SE, additional Art Station projects, the Kathryn/San Mateo project and broadband (Rep. Kay sponsoring funding @ state level). Discussion about Pastor Landry's Warming Center, also Tiny Home Village

Treasurer Patty Willson; current balance is \$1,596.87. Discussion about purpose of dues, financial hardships for smaller NA's, waiving dues, etc. Motion to consider current funds in account as 2022 dues for the March meeting. Dues motion tabled until Bylaws are updated.

VIII.Committee Reports:

Transportation; Pete Belletto, Chair: working with Lead / Coal Safety Brigade (Dr. Joe Aguirre), Rest in Red pilot program, speed van program.

Homeless Outreach: Khadijah Bottom, Chair: discussion covered in President's Report.

Community Safety; Sandra Perea, Chair: updating contact list. Also, Sandra is starting a Neighborhood Watch Program in Elder Homestead NA.

IX. New Business

Secretary position is still vacant; call for volunteers at March meeting. Discussion of dues payment at or prior to annual meeting in March unresolved.

X. Adjournment 8:00 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Patty Willson, Treasurer